REPORT TO:    LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING SERVICES

                           LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES

SUBJECT:         REPLACEMENT OF LEAD WATER SUPPLY PIPES AT THE CLIVELY ESTATE, 


             SWINTON (PHASE TWO) 

1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT     

1.1 To report on the tenders received for the Replacement of Lead Water Supply Pipes at the Clively Estate, Swinton, explain the background and recommend a way forward.

2.0 BACKGROUND
2.1 The replacement of lead water supply pipes on the Clively Estate has been programmed to take place 

ahead of environmental improvements, due to commence later on this year.  In order to maximise        expenditure this year the Housing Services Directorate has requested that the lead water supply replacement should be carried out as quickly as possible, enabling the environmental works to make an early start.

2.2
The works will be funded from the Housing Investment Programme 2000/01

2.3
In order to implement the replacement of the lead water supply pipes quickly, it was decided to split the work into two phases and let two separate contracts, to run concurrently.   Only City Building Services were included on both tender lists.  The tenders returned were as follows:-      

Phase One          




Phase Two
Meadowcroft Plumbing 
£54,740


City Works (Manchester C.C.)
£97,454.66

Heating Installations
£81,079


G & J Seddon Ltd

£97,715

Durose and Gourlay
£99,500


D.L.P. Services (Northern)
£101,553 

2.4 Approval of the lowest tender submitted for Phase One was approved under the Scheme of Delegation on 

10th November 2000.  However, acceptance of the lowest tender submitted for Phase Two was not approved because the tender was so much higher than the lowest on Phase One.

2.5
The Development Services Directorate was instructed to negotiate with the lowest tenderer on Phase One to also undertake Phase Two.  Meadowcroft Plumbing have subsequently declined to take on both Phases at once, because they could not meet the resource requirements involved in completing both phases in the same timescale as Phase One.  The Directorate has since been requested to negotiate with the second lowest tenderer on Phase One (Heating Installations).

2.6
It is difficult to assess exactly why Meadowcroft’s tender is so much lower than the rest. It could be due to the fact that they have undertaken a lot of this work in the past and can do it cheaper as they have purchased the necessary equipment and have already been trained. The tender lists included Meadowcroft Plumbing, D.L.P. Services (Northern) and G & J Seddon Ltd. who tendered for the same type of work in 1994. 

3.0
RESULTS OF NEGOTIATIONS  

3.1 Negotiations have taken place with Heating Installations who have agreed to undertake Phase Two at a cost of £69,969.00 ( £79,908 including fees at 14.2% ).

4.0
CONCLUSIONS
4.1
The acceptance of Heating Installations revised Quotation is not strictly in accordance with the Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations.  However, in view of the urgent need to implement this scheme, and maximise funding available under the Housing Investment Programme in 2000/2001, it is considered that it is the most appropriate and cost effective course of action under these particular circumstances.  Standing Order 43.4(e) will need to be waived, under powers set out in Standing Order 43.1(iv)

